
  

 

  

                                  

 

 

 

A. CALL TO ORDER – The meeting of the Aquatics Subcommittee was called to order by 
Member Palmer at 10:00 a.m.  
 

B. ROLL CALL   
 
Member Aly Mancini   Present 
Member Ryan Baldino   Present 
Member Kelly Watson   Absent 
Member Lee Davis   Present 
Member Joseph Lormans   Present 
Member Linnea Palmer   Absent 

 

C. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 

1. Member Davis motioned to approve the minutes from April 22, 2024. Seconded by 
Member Baldino. 

  Motion CARRIED 4-0. 
 

D. PUBLIC COMMUNICATIONS – (Related to Commission business only and that is within 
the subject matter under the jurisdiction of the Commission – 5 minutes per person; 30 
minutes total. The Brown Act does not all the Commission to act on any item not on 
the agenda.) 

 
1. Tim Murphy, Beach Cities Swimming 

 
Tim Murphy discussed hosting an Olympic Trials Watch Party at the Aquatics Center 
pool for Recreation Swim ages 4-5. Murphy requested that this be a co-sponsored 
event with the City of El Segundo, which will be open to the public. 

 

E. ORDER OF BUSINESS  
 

1. Olympic Trials June 22nd Event 
 
Member Lormans discussed the Olympic Trials Watch Party event on June 27, 2024 
from 4 P.M. to 7 P.M. The event will be promoted by Beach Cities Swimming, and 
normal recreation fees will be charged for the participants. 

 
2. Plunge Update 

 
Member Mancini stated that construction for the Plunge is expected to begin around 
the middle of August. She is looking into doing a Groundbreaking event, alongside a 
capital campaign for the June 1st kick off and an intimate fundraising event at Fogo 
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de Chao on June 24th. 
 

3. Aquatics Center Pool Heater Update 
 
Member Lormans stated that the Aquatics Center Pool Heater has made progress 
with the design, and that it is roughly one and half months out from implementation. 

 
4. Aquatics Center Maintenance Updates 

 
Member Lormans stated that he has been working with Public Works and Wiseburn 
to address the shower temperature and water pressure issues. 

 
 

F. MEMBER COMMENTS  
 

Member Mancini – Stated that Council had approved an Aquatics Manager position, 
which will potentially be frozen until mid-year due to budget. 
 
Member Davis – Stated his excitement that Aquatics is making progress towards a 
complete Aquatics system, and how he is looking forward to the fundraising events. 
 
Member Baldino – None. 
 
Member Lormans – Acknowledged the improvement of staffing with increased pay. 

 
G. ADJOURNMENT –  

 
Motioned to adjourn by Member Baldino. Seconded by Member Davis. 
Carried 4-0.  

 
The meeting adjourned at 10:26 a.m. 

 
 


